Bradworthy CP School
Friday 21st October 2005

Dear Parents,

It seems impossible that we have already reached our half term break. It seems like only a couple of weeks since we came back after the summer and I suppose it will be Christmas before we know it !

We’ve had a very busy time in school and the children have been involved in a great range of different activities, as you can see if you log on to our web-site.

( www.bradworthy.devon.sch.uk, just in case you’ve forgotten the address ! )

Parents Evenings
Don’t forget parent’s evenings on Tuesday 1st and Wednesday 2nd November.

If you would like an appointment please get in touch and we’ll be very happy to accommodate you.

If you’ve lost the reply slip you can get one by downloading the last newsletter from the bottom of the School News section of the web-site of by getting in touch with the school office.
Sports News

Our Netball team had a good start to the season on Monday evening when they played Grenville College from Bideford.

Unfortunately we lost the match by a score of 5-3 but our team played well, especially when you consider that this is the first time that this group of children have played together.
Both Jessie Bayliss and Debbie Jones had excellent matches in defence with Oliver Bentley-Jones, Becky Andrew Jessie and scoring for our team.

I’m sure that we are going to go on to have an excellent season.

Our football team also took on Grenville and it turned in to a very tight game with very few chances. We trailed 1-0 at half time but the children battled back in the second half. We levelled the game at 1-1, when Elliot Lewis scored his fourth goal of the season, and this is the score which the game ended on.

School Uniform

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for supporting the school’s uniform code. The children are always excellently turned out and their appearance is often commented upon by visitors to the school and by people we meet when on trips.
I am sure that we will get the occasional cold day during the coming half term !

Can I remind you that on days when it is too cold for the girls to wear long socks or grey tights with their skirts, or for the boys to wear long grey sock with their shorts, the children are permitted to wear long trousers.
These trousers should be grey in colour, however if your child already has a black pair this is fine. Please don’t feel you need to go out and replace them but if you are buying new please follow our dress code.
If the number of coats being worn on the playground recently is anything to go by there are very few children who are feeling the cold at present. This said, please encourage your child to bring a coat to school as the weather starts to get colder.

Parent Governors

If any of you are still considering  applying for our vacant positions for parents on our governing body please do so by Tuesday 1st November at the latest.

These posts offer you the opportunity to support the school in a very active way and I hope you will consider standing. 
Term Dates

Last Day of Autumn Term



Tuesday 20th December
First Day of Spring Term



Monday 9th January
Playground Opening



Tuesday 1st November
Parents Evenings




Tuesday 1st and Wednesday 2nd November
PTA Meeting




Tuesday 8th November
Christmas Craft Day



Thursday 1st December
Christmas Fayre




Saturday 3rd December
Christmas Play
Monday 12th, Tuesday 13th and Wednesday 14th December
Christmas Dinner




Friday 16th December
Christmas Party ( Classes 1 and 2 )


Monday 19th December
Christmas Disco ( Classes 3, 4 and 5 )

Monday 19th December
I hope you all have a good week next week and we look forward to seeing everyone in school on Monday 31st October.
Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )

